

OFFICERS:

Ralph B. Potts
President

Zola Helen Ross Vice President

Peggy L. Elander Secretary-Treasurer

TRUSTEES:

Henry Broderick
John Ashby Conway
John Stewart Detlie
C. D. Gordan
Nard Jones
Lucile McDonald
Ralph B. Potts
Zola Helen Ross
James Stevens

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN:

Bonnie LeFever Membership

Gwendolyn Clark Invitations

Dr. Donald Clark
Publicity

Zola Helen Ross Program

Muriel Evans
Arrangements

Dear Fellow Writer:

As Membership Chairman of the above organization, I am writing to acquaint you with the aims and ambitions of this new and hard-working organization, and to ask you to join us in bringing the Writers Conference back to the Pacific Northwest. We can only succeed if you and the other writers and aspiring writers join us. (See enclosure.)

WE INTEND

- 1. By our combined efforts and interest, to bring editors, publishers, and other writers to an annual Conference, the first of which will be held in Seattle this year, on July 27, 28, and 29.
- 2. To help to bring greater marketing success to the vast number of aspiring writers in this region.
- 3. To create and promote nation-wide interest in the Pacific Northwest, British Columbia, and Alaska, through the medium of published books, stories, and articles written by our own regional writers.
- 4. To do our part in stimulating the cultural growth and development of this area, to keep pace with the growth of our cities, our industries, and the ever-increasing interest in the natural beauty and resources of this region.
- 5. To give all writers and aspiring writers a friendly, stimulating, and helpful "fun-time", with talks by selling writers, panels, and group recreation, as well as work.

Don't forget the date: July 27, 28, and 29.

See you at the Conference!

Sincerely,

Bonnie LeFever

If you have not already joined, we would like very much to add your name to the rapidly growing list of those who are eager to have a part in this new venture. We are offering an Active Membership in the organization for only \$2.00, which will be deducted from the cost of your Conference ticket at the time of purchase. Since this is a non-profit organization, it is also deductible from your income tax. This membership will entitle you to receive notices of meetings to be held during the year, and to express your ideas for a bigger and better Conference next year.

Please make checks payable to Pacific Northwest - International Writers Conference, Inc., and mail to 1702 Hoge Building, Seattle, Washington. Thank you.